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A Caring and Affirming Christ -Centered Fellowship, Lay -Led and Community Focused  
THE WARM HEART NEWSLETTERð February 2022  

 
FROM THE DESK OF Pastor Randy and Pastor Carrieé.. 

 

 

 

 
Spring greetings and Happy Eastertide! 
 
I hope that the beautiful weather is bringing some cheer to all of you.  Pastor Randy and I wanted to 
thank you all for the wonderful weeks of Lent, Holy Week and Easter. So many of you pitched in and 
created meaningful worship and ministry opportunities.  It was a Spirit-filled season, with wonderful 
music, delicious lenten cookies, a great pot roast meal from our youth group, and beautiful worship 
services.  It was a very intentional season in the life of our congregation.  Thank you all for sharing 
the love of God so generously!  
 
We have some exciting opportunities in the coming months. The Cleveland Choral Society kicks the 
month off with their spring concert in the Aldersgate sanctuary. Our children will lead worship on 
May 1, and the women of the church will lead worship on May 8.  Spring Cards and Games will re-
turn this month.  Graduation Sunday is May 22 and we will host the community Baccalaureate wor-
ship service that day too.  Vacation Bible School is on the horizon in June.  The United Methodist 
Men have been making plans for hot dog meals, country breakfast, and will lead worship in 
June.  Later this summer we will host an American Legion World Series team, we will host a blood 
drive, and we will have the opportunity to pack meals through Rise Against Hunger.   
 
I am really excited to finally take field trips in the Aldersgate Church Bus and finally get the chance to 
lead a group of Aldersgate members on a Civil Rights Pilgrimage to Georgia and Alabama.  If you 
are interested in taking a modern spiritual journey to the sacred sites of the struggle for civil rights in 
this country, please consider traveling on this journey as we visit Montgomery, Birmingham, Selma, 
and Atlanta.  The trip is July 22-25, 2022 (Friday ï Monday).  The cost to travel (includes admissions 
to sites, museums, and exhibits, hotel, travel/fuel) is $275 based on double occupancy, and fees will 
increase for single occupancy requests.  The trip is open to all adults.  Youth (rising 6th grade and 
older) are invited to participate with a parent/guardian.   
 
There are two brief informational meetings for interested participants this month: 
 

¶ Sunday, May 8 after worship in the Sanctuary. 

¶ Tuesday May 10 at 6pm via Zoom: https://us02web.zoom.us/my/aldersgateshelby 
 
If you cannot attend the informational meetings, please connect with me prior to May 11, 2022. ccar-
penter@aldersgateshelby.com 

We have a very busy summer ahead of us, and I am looking forward to serving God with each and 
every one of you. 
 
Blessings, 
 
Pastor Carrie 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/my/aldersgateshelby
mailto:ccarpenter@aldersgateshelby.com
mailto:ccarpenter@aldersgateshelby.com
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Worship Opportunities  
Services at 10:00am  

 

 

Worship will also be live-streamed on Sunday mornings at 10:00 am on Facebook 
and YouTube  

 
Please complete the Connect Card to let us know you are joining us for worship! 

 

Bulletins will be uploaded to our church website on the Thursday prior to worship.  

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/aldersgateshelbync
https://com.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=fea03a5a34e408ea821ccc105&id=0264e5dfaf&e=c292d9cecc
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSecT0nyYl6Twn-b3iq3BymITYCYRvMS4VllSChlt5K0889akg/viewform
https://aldersgateshelby.org/worship-bulletins/
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April 2022 Childrenôs Ministry Update 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Children's Sunday -  May 1st at 10:00 AM  
 

Aldersgate United Methodist Church is hosting Childrenôs Sunday on May 1, 2022.   
The four-year-old Play School classes along with the children of Aldersgate UMC will jointly lead 
this worship service with scripture, story, and songs. Pastor Randy and Pastor Carrie will serve 

communion during this special worship service.  
David Mitchell, Director of Childrenôs Ministry, the teachers, and assistants of the four-year-old 

classes will assist with this service. Plan to attend this special worship service.  
 
 
 

Hot Dog Benefit Lunch ï May 1 st  following the worship service!  
 

Everyone is invited to attend a hot dog benefit luncheon following the worship service in the Ep-
worth Building. All donations toward this meal will be gifted to the AUMC Play School to assist with 

the needs of the school and its programs. 
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 We will be celebrating High School and College/University  
 graduates on Sunday, May 22.  If you are graduating this spring or 
 summer, please connect with  
 Lou Anne Davis (ldavis@aldersgateshelby.com) by May 11, 2022.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:ldavis@aldersgateshelby.com?subject=Graduate
mailto:ldavis@aldersgateshelby.com
mailto:ldavis@aldersgateshelby.com?subject=Graduate
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May 2022 Childrenôs Ministry Update 
 

Welcome to May 2022!   
 

Childrenôs Sunday School 

All children ages three through fifth grade are invited to join David Mitchell and other ministry volun-
teers for Sunday School every Sunday morning from 9:00 AM until 9:40 AM. 
 

Nursery  

The nursery is designed and equipped to minister to children from birth to three years of age. It is 
our desire at Aldersgate UMC to establish an atmosphere of love and laughter for young children 
so they may experience the love of Christ from the staff caring for them. Our Nursery is located in 
room 515 ï This is the last room on the left as you are exiting through the back of the sanctuary. 
Our Nursery is open every Sunday 8:45 AM - 11:00 AM. 
 

End of School Year Celebration @ Tekoa Foothills  

David Mitchell and LouAnne Davis invite all children and youth to attend the End of School Year 
Celebration  

When: Sunday, May 15, 2022 

Time: 2:30 PM - 7:00 PM 

Where: Tekoa Foothills Camp 

Transportation: Church Bus or Personal Family Car  
Items to Bring : Participants need to wear appropriate clothing for the dayôs weather. 
Please bring a towel, a change of clothes and shoes if they get wet playing in the 
creek.  Parent volunteers are requested for this event, so please contact David Mitchell or 
LouAnne Davis if you are available to attend and support this event.  Thank you! 
 

AUMC Childrenôs Council 

The next council meeting will be held on Monday, June 6, 2022, at 6:30 PM by Zoom.  Katie Quispe 
will email an invitation and agenda to the childrenôs council members before this scheduled meet-
ing. 
 

Vacation Bible School - Jerusalem Marketplace! 
All children ages birth through fifth grade are invited to attend Jerusalem Marketplace, Sunday, 
June 19th through Thursday, June 23rd at Aldersgate United Methodist Church! Step back in time 
and experience life in Jerusalem as we live into Godôs word and follow Jesus through his life on 
earth.  Central United Methodist Church will be joining us this year as we team up for Vacation Bi-
ble School 2022. 
VBS will start at 5:00 PM with a snack supper in the Epworth Building and gymnasium and end 
each evening at 7:30 PM.  Come join us as we go back to Jerusalem and see, hear, taste, and 
learn about life as Jesus lived so long ago. 
Registration will begin on Sunday, May 8, 2022. 
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YOUTH NEWS 

 
 
FROM THE DESK OF Lou Anneé.. 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you so much for coming to our Old Fashioned Pot Roast Dinner! Maybe that 
event can become a tradition for us on Palm Sunday.  
 
We will continue meeting for dinner on Wednesday, and we plan to have lots of 
celebrations in May. We will celebrate our mothers and our seniors and the end of 
another school year.  
 
May 15th  -  End of School Party 
 
May 22nd at 6:30pm -  Senior Sunday and Shelby High Baccalaureate Service 
 
Contact Lou Anne Davis for more information: ldavis@aldersgateshelby.com  

mailto:
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Justice and Reconciliation  
Book Study  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

The Color of Compromise: The Truth about the American Churchôs Complicity 
in Racism  by Jemar Tisby.  
 
Sadly, most Americans donôt know how bad racism really is, so they donôt respond with any urgency. 
Racism is still strong in our country, states, communities, and in our churches. You canôt turn on the 
news, internet or social media without seeing another tragedy impacting people of color.  What can 
we do?  What can Aldersgate church do? 
 
First, we need to be aware and informed.   We can ask Jesus to help us to see people as He sees 
them.  We can pray for opportunities to make our church more inviting to our neighbors and partici-
pate in community activities. Together we can make a difference and through God, all things are 
possible. 
 
You are invited to become more aware and informed.  Please consider participation in a book study 
with group discussion that will be led by the Justice and Reconciliation Group.  The book will be 
complemented with short weekly videos by the author followed by group discussion.   
 

This 11 -week study will be held on Thursday's at 10 AM  
beginning on April 28th in the Epworth Small Dining Room.  
 
For more information, follow this link: https://forms.gle/87skCm7uZkAZfqqr9  

 
  

 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.gle%2F87skCm7uZkAZfqqr9%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1KmnpOr3Kppc0r6o1a0QGqGloh014maox0q75-iD6R0uue0hdxPQUrbIg&h=AT2Rti99JiP3hEs0sO7iO6O72p-AsA6HUKI22lM0wP0f4e2N5fnX2LmyMGzIy6tR1wcbvsGBxlRIkaSXVUf80eSLia3a1LSDSjoFpsOzXpfYE


 8 

                                                 
 

Choral Society Concert  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
The Cleveland County Choral Society will perform their Spring Concert in 

the sanctuary on April 30 at 7:00pm and May 1 at 3:00pm.  
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Aldersgate Women United in Faith 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
  

 

 

 

  

 The Aldersgate Women United in Faith will be sponsoring the Spring 

Card and Games evening on May 19th, Thursday 6-9 p.m. in the Epworth 

building.  Tickets are $10 and will be sold in the church office and Sunday, 

May 8th and May 15th following worship. All proceeds will go to support their 

many Mission projects. Mark your calendars, bring friends, bring a game 

and plan to enjoy an evening of fun, food, door prizes and fellowship.  
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MAY BIRTHDAYS!  

 

May 1  Jim Sotelo 

May 2  Helen Pack 

May 2   Patty Weathers 

May 4   J.B. Young 

May 5  Stephanie Crosby 

May 5  David Lynn 

May 7  Alan Shuford 

May 9  Ramsey Brooks 

May 10  Annie Melton 

May 10  Don Miller 

May 11  Bailey Cantrell 

May 11  Sandy McNeely 

May 13  Phineas Garlock 

May 16  Phil Weathers 

May 17   Julia Strachan 

May 17  Candy Wilson 

May 19   Ann McCraw 

 

 

Aaron Allen                                  
Brandon Edwards                                 
Troy Goss                           

Max Blankenship  

Will Blankenship                                              
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

Sadie Lovelace             
Rebecca Witter  
 

Please advise the church  

office of any updates to this 

list.  

       

May 20  Hayward Morrison 

May 20  Jodi Galla 

May 23  Brandon Garlock 

May 23  Alex Goforth 

May 23  Wren Arey 

May 24  Mike Carlisle 

May 25  Melissa Medlin 

May 26  Max Blankenship 

May 26  Lillian Blanton 

May 26  Mark Baker 

May 27  Will Young 

May 28  Shannon Gentry 

May 28  George Shipley 

May 29  Altman Anderson 

May 30  Harriette Greene 

May 30  Paula Peeler 

May 30  David Mitchell 

HONORING OUR MILITARY 
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Sharoon Masihôs family  

Warrenð Linda Brownôs brother 

Robin Taylor Burton 

Joan Sheppard 

Eric Melton 

Michael Weller 

Kathy Walker 

Jake Lloyd 

Tom Schlesinger 

Marlene Willis & Family 

Doris Lowery 

Alayna Muecke 

David Cline 

Dino Psilopoulos 

Eunice Daggerhart 

Dan Gold 

Louise Neal 

Aldersgate's Worship Task Force 

Those battling drug and alcohol addiction 
COVID-19 (patients, family, front-line workers) 
School (students, staff, & families) 
Elected Officials 
Military 
First Responders  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

MEMORIALS FROM APRIL 2022  

 

¶ Aldersgate Worship Committee - In Honor of Jerry Henry  

¶ Dale & Martha Winn - In Memory of Ennis Johnson  

¶ Ronald & Barbara Ivie  - In Memory of Roy Swofford 

¶ Jeff & Joanne Cox - In Memory of Roy Swofford 

¶ Fred & Patti Hoyle - In Memory of Ennis Johnson 

¶ Richard & Linda Goforth - In Memory of Ennis Johnson 

¶ Ernestine Bishop - In Memory of Ennis Johnson 

¶ Rose Addington - In Memory of Katherine Harry 

¶ Rose Addington - In Memory of Rebecca Watson 

¶ Charles & Judy Eslinger - In Honor of David Mitchell 

¶ Charles & Judy Eslinger - In Honor of Lou Anne Davis  

Alex Anderson 
Stan & Patti Pitts 
Kali Shuford Blaine & Family 
Gina Blanton 

Lillian Blanton 
Baden Johnson 
Mike Lybrand 

Ken Maxwell 

Gary Morrison 

Cory Stevenson 

Ruth Champion 

Gloria Curry 

Jane Squires 

Marilyn Dycus 

Hayward & Martha Morrison and Family 

Brenda & Terry Buckner 

David Noland & Family 

Kerry & Linda Rudisill 

Joan Hanna 

Rita Katz and brother Marc 

Tom Whisnant 

Michele Blackman 

Stacey Gamble 

Jade & Alexa Shelton 
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Sunday Worship 10:00 a.m. (in-person) 

Online Worship continues on Facebook and YouTube 

 

Communion and Healing Service 

Wednesdays at Noon 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Aldersgate United Methodist  Church 

1207 West Dixon Boulevard 

Shelby, NC 28152 

704.487.8491 

CHURCH LEADERSHIP, OFFICE STAFF AND OFFICE HOURS  

Rev. Randy Blanton 
Senior Pastor 
 
David Mitchell 
Director of Childrenôs Ministry 
 
Burney Drake 
Building Superintendent 
 
Dale Winn 
Lay Leader 
 

Rev. Carrie Carpenter 
Associate Pastor 
 
Lou Anne Davis 
Director of Youthôs Ministry 
 
Amelia Bumgarner 
Finance Manger 
 
Melissa Medlin 
Sexton 
 

Rev. Candy Wilson 
Minister of Music 
 
Tommy Greene 
Organist 
 
Terrie Toms  
Playschool Director 
 
Trey Whisnant 
Office Manager 
 


